IN THE RED CROSS WORLD

THE HENRY DUNANT INSTITUTE

The Henry Dunant Institute General Meeting took place in Geneva on December 8, 1967, under the chairmanship of Professor A. von Albertini. It recognized 1967 as the year which saw the genuine beginning of this new instrument of research, training and information.

Eight publications now being prepared will appear this year. In its present temporary premises, made available by the ICRC, the Institute has undertaken the compiling of a library intended to become the main source of information on the Red Cross. There are already several students and trainees working in the Institute on theses relating to the Red Cross and to be submitted for the award of a doctor's degree.

A colloquium on the topic "Red Cross and the Modern State", research, courses and conferences are scheduled to take place.

The General Meeting, attended by representatives of the International Committee of the Red Cross, the League of Red Cross Societies and the Swiss Red Cross, elected Mr. Leopold Boissier President of the Institute for 1968 and 1969.